
What four weeks we have had since our last article.  As 
you can see from the stats John Von Der Vellen has 
figured out the lanes.  On January 19th he rolled a great 
255 much to the dismay of Lowell Grant who had high 
game with 247.  Not to be out done that day Scott Burns 
stepped up once again for the strike challenge and willed 
the 7 pin to fall and won $ 111. Way to overcome the 
taunting, Scott. 
Just when you thought things could not get better John 
Von Der Vellen said no way,  On February 2nd John 
showed the alleys who was boss. He proceeded to roll 
games of 213 - 247 – and 266 for a specular series of 726. 
In the last game he rolled 9 straight strikes. He was so 
nervous on the last ball he almost fell on the lanes.   
On February 9th our own Debbie O’Connor stepped up 
the strike challenge saying no way she wanted to do 
this.  Guess what, she knocked them all down and won 
$72.   
As you read this there will only be 3 weeks left in our 
season. Our final day is Friday March 15th. Unfortunately, 
we will not have time to include that day in the April 
Informer. 
  
We are already looking forward to next season. Please 
consider joining us and getting to know more of your 
neighbors. 


